Henderson County Homeless Coalition/Balance of State Meeting

October 11, 2016, 10 AM

Blue Ridge Community Health Center Meeting Room

Next Meeting: Oct. 11, 2016, 10 AM; Coordinated Entry group follows Coalition meeting

Present:  see attached sheet for attendees
Mandolyn Orrell opened the meeting.  Mandolyn and Trina Hill will co-facilitate this meeting.  Those present introduced themselves. Kim MacNish shared that NAMI is sponsoring a free information forum on Oct. 18 6-7:30pm at Pardee Signature Center.  The speaker will be Erica Erikson who is an elder law attorney.  Erica will present on HPOAs including psychiatric advanced directives.  
Approval of September, 2016 Meeting Minutes

Trina apologized to the HCHC for failing to send out a meeting reminder for today’s meeting and the Sept. minutes for review.  Trina agreed to send an email today with the Sept. meeting minutes and the HCHC can approve both Sept. and Oct. meeting minutes at the Nov. HCHC meeting.  Trina also used the projector to show everyone how to navigate the NCCEH website to locate the Henderson County page and view minutes and agendas.  (our minutes may be downloaded from http://www.ncceh.org/bos/hendersonregionalcommittee/ ).

BoS Steering Committee: 
Trina reported the most recent steering committee call.  NC Housing Finance Agency created a new video explaining Targeting Program and Key Rental Assistance.  To view the video, go to:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7fDfpj8Mhac.  HUD sponsored a meeting with Public Housing Authorities on September 21st to connect them to local CoC leaders and understand how to get involved with ending homelessness.  The Steering Committee approved the updated CoC Governance Charter, which will be posted at www.ncceh.org/bos/. The Annual Homeless Assessment Report (AHAR) is a report to Congress on the extent and nature of homelessness in the U.S.  The report includes info on 420 CoCs nationwide.  AHAR submission is tied to CoC funding.  The AHAR estimates the number of homeless people including characteristics of homeless people, service use patterns, and capacity to house homeless people.  The AHAR contains data from HMIS, PIT count, and the Housing Inventory Chart (HIC).  The final AHAR is due to HUD on Dec. 1, 2016.  Members of the HCHC will attend the one day planning meeting about Regionalization in Morganton on Oct. 25th.  This meeting will focus on transition plans.  

2017 Point in Time Count :  
Count will occur the night of Wednesday, January 25th and will be under the new Regional Committee structure.  NCCEH will create forms for collecting PIT/HIC data.  Forms will be posted at www.ncceh.org/pitforms/.  NCCEH has created a short pre-recorded training for Regional Committees.  The link for the training is at: http://bit.ly/2dDRJm2.  The video was shown during the meeting.  Trina reported that we need to begin planning at this time and will start subcommittee meetings in Nov.  Trina briefly reviewed past PIT processes including the known locations street count complemented by the services count at agencies such as the Storehouse and area churches that provide meals.  Amber Albright reminded the group to pay attention to possible homeless activity throughout the year and report this to the PIT subcommittee so that known locations can be included in the street count.  
Emergency Solutions Grants: 
Sarah Kowalak reports that the regional application must be postmarked by Oct. 21.  Project applications are due by email to Kristen Martin by 10/14/16 at noon.  The ESG subcommittee will meet on 10/14/16 to select an applicant for our region.  Trina will send this information out on Mon. 10/17 by email to the HCHC for a vote to approve the applicant.  Glori Keating inquired about whether or not employees from the selected project application agency can vote to approve that applicant as the regional applicant.  Trina replied that this is ok because the ESG subcommittee has selected the applicant and the HCHC is only confirming the selection.  Mandolyn Orrell asked about next steps if the HCHC doesn’t approve the applicant.  Sarah replied that we would consult the bylaws of the HCHC and with BoS if this happens.  
Affordable Housing Meeting & Community Health Assessment work group:  Ron Howard provided a summary of yesterday’s meeting at the Henderson County Health Dept.:  
This was the second meeting of the safe and affordable housing work group.  Ron reviewed the indicators for measurement that were presented at the meeting.  Ron also reported on the work the group did regarding communication power, proxy power, and data power.  The group will plan to meet again in Nov., likely the second Monday of the month at 3pm.  
Coordinated Assessment: 
Glori Keating reported that 10 prevention and diversion screenings were completed in September. Homeward Bound is still in its funding pause, so no VI-SPDAT vulnerability assessments were done.  15 households are being served with rapid rehousing and emergency solutions funds. (this number dropped because 4 households graduated from the program)  18 households are being served by the permanent supportive housing grant.  6-7 more slots will be opening up for households of 1 and people will be taken off of the waiting list to occupy these slots.   Glori reports that Amber Allbright is the permanent supportive housing case manager at Homeward Bound and will be full time in the H’ville office beginning next week.  Glori stressed to the group the importance of capturing the data by completing prevention and diversion screenings.  If we don’t capture this information then we cannot identify gaps in services and community needs.  Glori reviewed the prevention and diversion screening with the group and and defined its purpose.  Glori reviewed the importance of data as a tool in advocacy for funding and services.  Glori will complete the quarterly report for CA for the HCHC to be submitted to BoS this week.  David Carr inquired about the waiting lists for services at Homeward Bound.  Glori reports that there are about 180 households on the waiting list.  Until a VI-SPDAT is completed on these households, it is unknown how many of the 180 are actually homeless.  Glori also reported that Alpine Woods new owner has done a lot of work to improve the trailer park and that she has partnered with Homeward Bound to designate 15 of her units to Homeward Bound clients.  The park has reduced from 96 to 78 trailers and they continue to improve each unit.   There will be a monthly BoS call about Coordinated Assessment this afternoon at 4.

The meeting was adjourned, to gather again November 8th with a PIT count subcommittee meeting at 9am. 
Submitted by:  Trina Hill
